
Sunday September 14: Feast of the Exultation of the Holy Cross
Numbers 21:4b-9; Philippians 2:6-11; John 3:13-17
     7:30 am Confession at St Catherine
     8:00 am Mass at St Catherine - People of  Our Parishes
     10:00 am Mass at St Anne (LS) - l&d members of  Frank & Bernardy families
     4-5 pm Adoration at St Catherine 

Sunday September 21: 25th Sunday in Ordinary Time
Amos 8:4-7; 1 Timothy 2:1-8; Luke 16:1-13
     7:30 am Confession at St Catherine
     8:00 am Mass at St Catherine - People of  Our Parishes
     10:00 am Mass at St Anne (LS) - d. Donald & Arlene Maertens 
     4-5 pm Adoration at St Catherine 
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Monday September 15: Memorial of Our Lady of Sorrows
1 Timothy 2:1-8; John 19:25-27 or Luke 2:33-35
      8-9 am Holy Hour with prayer at OLV
      5:00 pm Flame of  Love Rosary at St Catherine  

MASS TIMES, INTENTIONS AND EVENTS

Wednesday September 17 
1 Timothy 3:14-16; Luke 7:31-35
     No Mass

Tuesday September 16: Memorial of Saints Cornelius, Pope and Cyprian, Bishop, Martyrs
1 Timothy 3:1-13; Luke 7:11-17
     2:00 pm Mass at WRTC - Deceased members of  SA CUF
     4:45 pm Confessions at St Catherine
     5:15 pm Mass at St Catherine - d. Richard Jacoby
 

Thursday September 18
1 Timothy 4:12-16; Luke 7:36-50
     No Mass
     9:00 am-6:00 pm Adoration with 12pm Rosary at St Catherine 

Friday September 19
1 Timothy 6:2c-12; Luke 8:1-3
     No Mass

Saturday September 20: Memorial of St Andrew Kim Tae-gǒn, Priest and Paul Chǒng Ha-sang,
and Companions, Martyrs
1 Timothy 6:13-16; Luke 8:4-15
     3:30 pm Confession at St Anne
     4:00 pm Mass at St Anne -  d. Arlene Landkammer
     6:00 pm Mass at St Catherine (LS) - d. Melanie Ochs

St Anne
950 North St, PO Box 239

Wabasso MN 56293
Parish Office 507-342-5190

St Anne School
950 North St, PO Box 239

Wabasso MN 56293
School Office 507-342-5389

St Catherine
900 E Flynn St, PO Box

383
Redwood Falls MN 56283

Parish Office 507-644-2278

Parish Priest: Fr Tony Hesse
ahesse@dnu.org

Deacon Ryan Pope
rpope@dnu.org

Please see website for other staff
listing
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There is a lot going on in our communities, please go to the AFC Parish life tab on our website and scroll down to Community
Events to learn about them.

Prayer Requests - Lists can also be found on our website. Go to
worship and click on funeral/prayer to find the lists. 

MILITARY:
Please pray for our military who are family andfriends of  our parishioners. Call the

parish office to submit and/or remove names: 

Jaydan Baune, Frank Bryson, Walker Clark II, Logan
DeBeer, Jack Frank, James Frank, Austin Gunderson, Matt
Honetschlager, Heidi Imker, Jacob Iverson, Thomas Klann,

Drake Lieser, Michael O’Callaghan, Alecia Plaetz, Aaron Struntz,
Blaine Stoltenburg, Logan Wagner, Sierra Wagner, Jordan Warnke.

PRAYING FOR VOCATIONS
9/15: Fr. Jerome Paulson, Fr. Samuel Perez, Brent Sundve 
9/16: Fr. Todd Petersen, Fr. John Pearson, Noah U’Ren 
9/17: Fr. Zachary Peterson, Fr. Shawn Polman, Dcn. Mark Kober,
Matthew Wood  
9/18: Fr. Brendan Rolling, Fr. Keith Salisbury, Fr. Germain
Rademacher, Matthew Collins 
9/19: Fr. George Schmit, Fr. Philip Schotzko, Dcn. Michael
McKeown, David Rabaey
9/20: Fr. Paul Schumacher, Fr. Mark Steffl, Dcn. Jason Myhre,
Brent Sundve
9/21: Fr. Joseph Steinbeisser, Dcn. Kenneth Noyes, Noah U’Ren

PRAY FOR THE SICK: 
Names are placed on the prayer list for three weeks.

 Names can be listed as often as desired but the request must be
renewed each time by calling the office 507-342-5190 or 507-644-2278. 

Week 1: Ryan J., Jason, Kaye, Terry Ochsendorf, 
John Malecha, John L, Mark S, Patrick W

Week 2: Doug Karsky, ATL, Sharon Heiling, 
Craig VanLoy, B. Grunewald

Week 3: Axel V., couple wanting a baby, Justin, Tony Kramer,
Maddy Jo Simon, Dan Patton, David Kramer, 

Rose Ann Miller, Joe Kriegl

AFC Events and NewsAFC Events and News

Message from Fr Tony Hesse:Message from Fr Tony Hesse:

Children’s Liturgy
We are excited to announce that Children's Liturgy of  the Word will be
starting September 14 . Children’s Liturgy will take place during the
Liturgy portion of  Sunday masses and will be offered for ages 4 - 6.

th

We are in need of  volunteers to help lead this ministry! If  you are willing
to help, please contact: 

St. Anne’s: Dawn Guetter 507-828-4808 St Catherine's: Amanda Frank 507-828-6238

CCW Fall Gathering
The New Ulm Diocese of  Catholic Women invites you to their

Fall Gathering being held on Thursday, September 25 . th

Sr. Cecilia and Sr. Ancilla Joy from the Handmaids of  the
Heart of  Jesus will be speaking on “The Feminine Genius - A
reflection on the value, dignity and vocation of  womanhood.”

Registration (5p) Mass (5:30p) 
Dinner (6:15p) Speaker (7p)

Please register with your CCW President by September 18 . th

Anyone interested in car pooling should contact the Parish
Office to make arrangements.

As I mentioned last weekend in my announcements, there are 26 of  us going on a Pilgrimage to Medjugorje, Fatima, and Lourdes. We
will be gone for 10 days, starting this Wednesday, Sept. 17th. Something that I appreciated was one of  the pilgrims for our Diocesan

pilgrimage asked me for Adoration for prayers when they were in Wabasso, as well as asked if  there was anything I want them to pray
for. I was grateful that he asked and I took him up on the offer. I also thought that asking was a great idea for our Pilgrimage.

Therefore, if  you have prayers that you want to offer, please let us know. We would love to take your prayer intentions with us and
bring them to Our Lady throughout our travels. Here are the pilgrims from our AFC: DeVonna Zeug, Stephen Plaetz, Connie Plaetz,

Barbara Tighe, Jeanne Green, Nancy Stoterau, Karen Hoffmann-Distad, Greg Mensen, Julie Mensen, Marie Schueller, Joseph
Schueller, Barbara Beranek, and me. We will take these prayers to our Lord through Our Lady.

Speaking of  prayer, please continue to keep in your prayers Centra Care and its employees. As some of  you heard, there were quite a
few layoffs recently. I pray that they are done with the layoffs and restructuring. Again, please keep them all in prayer. Because of  the

layoffs, the positions of  the individuals who usually help update the “Clergy List” were cut. My fear is that now it will be hard to see
who is in the hospital. As I have said before, if  you, or if  someone you know, is in the hospital, and would like a visit, Holy Communion,
or to be Anointed, please let me or the parish office know. Sometimes, I may not have the visit on my schedule, sometimes the list was

not updated in time, or sometimes the person was admitted after the list was updated. Again, PLEASE LET US KNOW IF YOU
WOULD LIKE A VISIT. I will do all that I can to minister to your needs. Thanks!

And finally, with the idea of  Holy Communion, we are in need of  people to help bring Communion to the homebound, nursing homes,
and the hospital, as well as those who can help share our Lord during Mass. As I wrote a few weeks ago, if  you are interested in being
commissioned with this ministry, and/or, assisting with exposing and reposing our Lord in Adoration, please let me know, so that I can

get your name(s) to the Bishop. This is a beautiful and humbling ministry. Please pray and discern if  God is calling you to it.

Finally, thanks to all who made our Fall Festival at St. Catherine a great success! May God bless you all!

St. Willibrord - Gibbon, Fall Festival
St Willibrord’s Church in Gibbon invites you to their Fall Festival

dinner on September 21st. Ham and Meatball meals will be
served from 10:30a-1p, with a raffle drawing at 3p. All are

welcome to join for mass, food, games, fellowship & more! 



DMA Appeal-Aug 12 St Anne St Catherine

Goal $24,683.54 $32,786.73

Rec’d DNU Ministries $33,608.72 $39,348.48

Variance $17,327.36 $16,398.87

Number of  Donors 87 127

Total Cash & pledges $43,785.90 $50,935.60

Donations
Aug 30/31

St Anne St Catherine

Adult Envelopes $7,094.00 $2,959.16

Students envelopes $1.25 $2.00

Loose plate $347.00 $365.00

All other $1,087.25 $2,112.00

Total $8529.20 $5438.16

YTD Actual $423,479.26 $281,991.72

YTD Budget $476,923.22 $280,000.32

VIRTUS Training Sessions:
Sept. 14, 1-4 pm at Church of  St Aloysius in Olivia
Sept. 22, 6-9 pm at Church of  St. Anne in Wabasso
Sept. 29, 5:30-8:30 pm, Church of  St. Mary in Willmar
Sept. 29, 6-9 pm, Church of  St. Anastasia in Hutchinson

Individuals needing a new account, register online:
https://www.dnu.org/safeenvironment

Please Note: If  you are making a donation and you are writing a check
to a special collection throughout the year, please make the check out to

the parish you attend St. Catherine or St. Anne). When we get the
donations we send them to the Diocese of  New Ulm and they will send it

out to the special collection.

AFC Events and News, Cont.AFC Events and News, Cont.

Change for Life - Goal Topped!
We are overwhelmed with gratitude for all the generous

donors who participated in our 2025 Change for Life baby
bottle fundraising campaign with Choices Pregnancy Center.

Our board set an optimistic goal of  $30,000 and you all
surpassed it by more than $5,000!  (Grand total $35,474.25)

Blue Mass
Bishop Zielinski will be offering a “Blue Mass” at the Church of

St Mary in New Ulm on September 29 at 5:30 pm. A “Blue
Mass” is particularly to pray for those serving in the military,

police and fire, and all first responders. It is offered each year on
or near the Feast of  St. Michael who is the patron saint of  these

workers. The Mass will be followed with light refreshments.
Bishop Zielinski will be offering this Mass each year, rotating at

different parishes throughout the Diocese in future years.
Everyone is invited, all police, military, and other first responders

are invited to wear their uniforms to the Mass.

St. Mary’s & St. Joseph’s Beef/Turkey Commercial Supper
St. Mary’s and St. Joseph’s will be hosting a Beef or Turkey

Commerical supper to benefit their Religious Education Program.
This event will be held on Saturday, September 20  from 5p-7p at

their Social Center in Fairfax, MN. Take outs and deliveries
available. Cost of meal is $15 for adults, $7 for ages 10 & under.

Meal will include beverage, salads and dessert.

th

Coming Soon: Brand New Church Bulletin!!
 

Starting the weekend of  November 16th, the parishes will have a
BRAND NEW Church Bulletin. This change will save the parishes time

& money; and allow for an expanded bulletin that will have a new
professional look, with vibrant FULL COLOR inside the bulletin, and

also for the business sponsors on the back cover! Gina Shaughnessy,
our parish representative from the new printer, LPi, is currently setting

up the advertising for our new bulletin. We hope you will consider
advertising on the bulletin, since the revenue from the ads will make

the NEW bulletin possible at no cost to the parishes. Also, if  you know
of  any other business in the community that would like to support the

parishes, please let them know about this opportunity. It’s a terrific way
to get your name in front of  the parish families.

 

Advertisements can be purchased for a business, for a family, a
memorial ad, or a sponsorship ad for a non-profit organization that you

would like to support. This is a great way for businesses to promote
what they do, while at the same time connecting with the community,

and supporting the church at the same time.
 

Please do give these ideas some thought. We need and appreciate
your help! If  you would like more information, you can reach Gina

Shaughnessy at (952) 356-6488, or her email is
GShaughnessy@4LPi.com . 

Carlson Pillow Cleaning
Pillow Cleaning will be held on Thursday, September 25 from 
6p-8p & Friday, September 26 from 7:30a-3p at St. Raphael’s

Gathering Space in Springfield MN. This event is being
sponsored by St. Raphael Faith Formation.



St AnneSt Anne

September 2025:

17th: AFC FF CLASSES
Student Group Sessions, Meet in

the Social Halls

AFC Faith FormationAFC Faith Formation
faithformation@mystcatherines.org

507-430-9955
WEBSITE: www.lowafc.org
2025-2026 FF/YM Calendar

Always subject to change. Watch the Web Page.

Catechists, Assistants, and
Aids are needed! 

Call or Text Monica at 
507-430-9955 for more.

REGISTRATION IS
ONLINE!!!

Registration & Fee Deadline: 
September 30, 2025

24th: AFC FF CLASSES
Class Sessions, Meet in your

Classroom

Church of St. Anne Dinner and Festival

Fall Festival Packets
St. Anne’s Fall Festival packets are in the church foyer and ready to be
picked up. Please stop in and take your worklist and raffle ticket packet.

If  you are able to deliver other family member’s or close friend’s packets,
please do so! Thank you!

Donation Requests
St. Anne’s is now accepting donations towards our upcoming Fall Festival!

Items we are looking for: - Silent Auction Items - Country Store Items
(‘Farmer’s Market’ items, baked goods, crafts, etc) - New Toys for the Toy
Raffle - Game Prizes (Small Toys, Books, Stuffed Animals, Cans of  Pop,

Snacks/Candy) Any donations can be brought to the Parish Office.
Open Committee Positions

We invite you to prayerfully consider our 2025 Fall Festival open
committee positions: Co Coordinator for General Chair Position and

Kitchen Co-Chair, Dining Room Chair. Please
contact the Parish Office at 342-5190 with questions or interest. 

Fall Festival - September 28, 2025

Children’s Church Envelopes
NOTICE: St. Anne’s will no longer be handing out children’s church offering envelopes. However, if  your child(ren) are out of

envelopes and would like more, please visit the Parish/School Office (extras on hand). We will write down your child(ren)’s name(s)
and their new box number(s) for record keeping. Once you have new envelopes, please do not use any old envelopes.

1st: AFC FF CLASSES
Class Sessions, Meet in your

Classroom

8th: AFC FF CLASSES
Class Sessions, Meet in your

Classroom

  October 2025:

Youth, are you interested in
being a Formation Intern? 

8  grade thru Seniors, we invite
you to join in sharing faith with our

younger Children in 

th

our weekly ministries.
SA Wed. 3:15pm Formation, 
SC Wed. 5:30pm Formation,

Children’s Liturgy of the Word
at Sunday Masses.  

Use this to grow in faith, do Community
Service, Confirmation Hours, etc.

  

Call or Text 507-430-9955.

Are you open to being part
of a Short Term Team?

 

3 to 4 weeks is possible.
Temporary Catechists too. 

Give us a Call or 
Text 507-430-9955

Knights of Columbus 
Knights of  Columbus will have a meeting on Monday

September15 at 1:00 pm in the St. Anne’s Church foyer.



Saturday September 20 at 4 pm 
Sunday September 21 at 10 am

Servers: Sat - Nolan, Elsie, & Grant Leopold      
               Sun - Cendyll, Dalanie & Emsley Daub
Extra Min: Sat - Candy S, Nancy P, Joe & Marie S, Jody H
                  Sun - Jerry I, Tom I, Mona O, Bruce P, Jolene S
Lector:   Sat - Candy Sobocinski    
               Sun - Emily Captain                    
Organist: Sat - Rebecca                
                 Sun - Sherry
Cantor: Sat - Erin
             Sun - Vickie                 
Ushers: Sat - Pete Kidrowski
              Sun - Joe Plaetz
Sacristan: Sat - Ron & Nancy Plaetz
                  Sun - Brent Imker
Money Sort/Deposit: Sat - Vickie D, Judi W
                                    Sun - Bruce P, Mark G
At Home Comm: Karla Arends
Saturday Livestream: Tom
Money Counter: Gladys, Ann           
Church Cleaning: Sept 19: Greg/Deb Price, Nick/Alma Price
  Sept 26: Mitch Price, Tony/Lauree Price, Kathyrn Prowatzke

St Anne’s SchoolSt Anne’s School

St CatherineSt Catherine

St. Catherine’s Weekly
Calendar Raffle Winners

Wed., Sept 17 $25 Bill MacHolda
 Fri., Sept 19 $50 Delores Werner

Sun., Sept 21 $50 Al Liebl

Checks will be mailed out to the address on
ticket stub. Thank you for buying a raffle ticket.

St Anne School CUF
Calendar Rafffle Winners

September 8: Mara Dykhoff
September 9: Matt Zeug

September 10: Maecy Altermatt
September 11: Jessica Dolan
September 12: Del Hertling
September 13: Holly Rohlik

September 14: Brooklyn Ballis

SA - Wabasso Ministers at the AltarSA - Wabasso Ministers at the Altar

                            Redwood Area Concert Series 
Membership tickets for the 2025-2026 Redwood Area 

Concert Series are now available. 
This is your chance to enjoy world-class entertainment locally! 

There are four concerts in Redwood Falls, and reciprocity 
with the concert series associations in Windom and 

Montevideo, giving you the opportunity to enjoy additional concerts. 
Check out a sample of  the concerts 

on www.redwoodconcerts.com or follow the Redwood 
Area Concert Association on Facebook. 

All 12 concerts for ONE low price of  $45 for an adult ticket, 
$15 for a student ticket, and $100 for a family ticket. 

Get your membership ticket soon – the first concert is in 
Windom on September 16. 

Call Julie Plaetz in Lucan (507-828-5288) or Marsha Salfer (507-
640-2004) in Wabasso for tickets.

Dementia Training
Not all demetia is Alzheimer’s.

Come learn about the various types of  dementia as well
as the Theory of  Retrogenesis on Tuesday, September

30 from 1-3pm at Gloria Dei Lutheran Church.
Please call the A.C.E. office by September 25th to

register: 507-627-1016. Fee is $20/person. Training is
eligible for Social Work and Nursing CEU’s.

Salfer Receipts
We will once again be saving Salfer receipts! Receipts

will be collected from Sep 1  - Mar 31 , 2026. st st

Please drop them off  at the school office to be tallied.
Last year over $1,000 was donated - Thank You Holden

and Jim at Salfer’s Store for their generous support.

Fall Festival Thank You
Thank you to all who volunteered and donated 

to the St Catherine’s Fall Festival 2025.  
Let’s get excited about 2026!

Thank you!
The Fall Festival games committee would like to extend a
HUGE “thank you” to all who donated prizes or helped out
by running a game. We had an excellent turnout and were
able to send home lots of  fun prizes with the kids. Thank

you, Kris Fischer, Heidi Irlbeck, and Laura Buckley




